UPF Korea Explores Peace Paths at Elder Leaders' Meeting and Seminar

Hyun Young Lee October 12, 2024



Universal Peace Federation (UPF); Peace Ambassador Council Senior Members' Meeting

The Heavenly Unified Korea UPF hosted a "Peace Ambassador Council Senior Members' Meeting" on October 11 at the 8th floor auditorium of the Cheongpa-dong headquarters, praying for the Victorious Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung. About 150 people attended the event, including current and former Peace Ambassador Council presidents from metropolitan cities and provinces, presidents of Peace Ambassador professional forums, and senior council members.





The meeting, moderated by Jung Kyung-soo, former MBC announcer director, proceeded with a preevent performance, opening declaration, national ceremony, opening address, activity testimonies, congratulatory speech, UPF report, and three cheers. Yoon Jung-ro, senior chairman of the Peace Ambassador Council, introduced various UPF activities for the 2025 Victorious Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung in his opening address and held a moment of remembrance for deceased Peace Ambassadors under the title "Thank you, dear Peace Ambassadors!"

Lee Seok-soo, advisor to the North Gyeongsang Peace Ambassador Council, shared a testimony about successfully hosting True Parents' lecture despite opposition from Christians during his time as a public official. Yang Chang-shik, UPF World Chairman, reported on UPF activities, introducing the meaning and value of the Cheon Won Gung providence, World Summit 2025, and APUF (Asia Pacific Union Forum), urging active participation and cooperation from senior Peace Ambassadors.

Association President Hwang Bo-guk said in his congratulatory speech, "I thank the senior Peace Ambassadors for their unwavering efforts and hope that as Peace Ambassadors of the Korean Peninsula where heavenly fortune is operating, we will all join forces for the Victorious Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung for April 2025." The event concluded with three cheers led by Cho Manwoong, senior chairman of the Heavenly Unified Korea National Union.

Heavenly Unified Korea: North-South Unification Peace Seminar

Heavenly Unified Korea UPF held the 'Heavenly Unified Korea North-South Unification Peace Seminar' in Ansan, Gyeonggi Province and Dangjin, South Chungcheong Province on October 12, following

previous events in Seoul Dongdaemun and Namyangju, Gyeonggi Province. The events were attended by future generation youth and students, and local VIPs.



The Dangjin event was attended by Dangjin Mayor Oh Sung-hwan, Dangjin City Council Chairman Seo Young-hoon, and National Assembly Member Eo Gi-gu, who gave congratulatory speeches. The Ansan event was supported by Ansan City Council members who attended to ensure its success.

UPF World Chairman Yang Chang-shik gave a special lecture on the theme 'North-South Unification!



Our Destiny', emphasizing the need to prepare in advance for the era of peace and unification on the Korean Peninsula, and urging patriotic citizens to voluntarily and actively participate in realizing the vision of a Heavenly Unified Korea.

UPF Vice President Jung Dong-won introduced the efforts made by the True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind to establish a Peace Center in the DMZ border area and attract the 5th UN Secretariat. He asked everyone to unite in gathering righteous people to attend next year's Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon Won Gung.

At the end of the event, Heavenly Unified Korea UPF appointed leaders who will prepare for and realize the era of peaceful unification as members of the National Committee for Unification Preparation, emphasizing hope for the Heavenly Unified Korea movement to spread and settle quickly in local communities.